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Message from Mrs Hird

We’ve had a lovely week at Castleton and I’ve been delighted to finally meet so many of our pupils and parents. Year 6 had a lovely send off on Tuesday and children from all other year groups have had the chance to meet their new teachers during our transition sessions.

Year 6

Year 6 had their final farewell on Tuesday afternoon. We wish the children all the best for the next stage of their journey and hope they come back to visit and tell us about their experiences of secondary school.

Reception

Our new starters had a lovely time on Thursday morning, exploring the outdoor learning area, making an octopus and meeting their teachers. Mrs Barber, Mrs Scholey and Miss Wilson were all very impressed with the children’s enthusiasm and can’t wait to see them again in September!

Everyone else!

Children from all other year groups were invited in for transition sessions and our KS2 class had the chance to say their goodbyes to Miss Nolan. Mrs Walley had a lovely time meeting her new class, including the children learning in the key worker bubble, and the KS1 team had a fantastic session with the new Year 1 and 2 pupils.

Goodbyes

Today we say goodbye to Miss Nolan. During her time with the school, Miss Nolan has brought so much enthusiasm, passion and – of course – knitting! Undeterred by the lockdown, she has risen to the challenge of remote teaching, providing support, feedback, pastoral meetings, competitions and film nights for her class. Thank you for all your hard work this year, Miss Nolan. You will be truly missed and we wish you all the best for the future.

We also say a temporary goodbye to Mrs Porter as she starts her maternity leave (although she’s so reluctant to leave, I wouldn’t be surprised to still find her sitting in the office in September!) We wish you all the best for a relaxing summer and can’t wait for socially distanced cuddles once Baby Porter arrives.

Finally, we say our official goodbyes to Mrs Grace, who is leaving the school following her maternity leave. We hope you will stay in touch, Mrs Grace, and continue to be part of the Castleton family.

September reopening

All parents have been sent a letter earlier this week detailing our plans for September. Copies of our risk assessment and links to government guidance are available on the school website. Children in all year groups will return to school at the usual time on Tuesday 8th September.

Thank you

I would like to say a huge thank you to all the staff who have shown such commitment, enthusiasm and flexibility over recent months. Their dedication to our pupils during these challenging times has been exceptional, whether this has been staffing the key worker hubs (in a range of locations), supporting home learning, maintaining the buildings or making sure that all payments are made. You are all amazing!

I also want to thank our pupils and parents. This has been a challenging time for everyone in so many different ways and yet you have shown support, engagement and patience throughout. Thank you.

Have a fantastic summer and stay safe. We can’t wait to see you all on Tuesday 8th September, ready to start the new school year.

Mrs Hird
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Class News 
This week KS1 have been reading the story ‘Dear Teacher’ and focusing on transition activities. We have been thinking about our favourite memories and also hopes for next year. The children have written some lovely, thoughtful letters to their new teachers and we have thoroughly enjoyed reading them. It has been great to see some of you during transition sessions this week and say a farewell to our Year 6 children. Good luck Year 6, you are all ready for the exciting next step to Secondary School!

[image: image6.png]



I would like to give ‘Star of the Week’ to all the children in Class One this week for their dedication to learning at home and their enthusiasm during transition this week. It was great to see the children so excited to be back at school and enjoying being together.
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A huge well done to all of you for taking on the challenge of home schooling over the last few months. Who would have thought that you would all become teachers this year!? As always the great partnership between staff, parents and the community as a whole has ensured that the children have continuted to get the best possible experiences and education during an unsettling time. We have made it! 
Thank you for all of your support and kind messages this week. I am going to miss you all dearly next year but I look forward to hearing all about the great opportunities that are planned for the children as I focus on my own ‘little project’ and navigate my way through the first year of parenthood! 

Have a fantastic and well deserved Summer!

Mrs Porter

KS2:  I would like to express my final thanks and appreciation for the gifts, kind messages and smiles over the last week. I truly enjoyed Tuesday where I was able to see so many of the class, parents and staff and wish we could have parted in better circumstances.  Alas this is not the case. I wish you all well in the future and hope you take away with you the idea that learning is so much fun and only you can fully experience the fun by making it so and opening up to it.

So long, farewell, auf wiedersehen, adieu!

Miss Nolan 

TTRS record Competition

A huge well done to all of the children involved in the first CGL Times Table Rockstars Competition. The scores were fab and the competition was really close. We hope that all the children across our schools will continue to play and develop fluency in their times tables. 

The winners of a £10 Amazon Voucher were:
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KS1: Philomena (Castleton)

Year 3: Daniel (Castleton) 
Year 4: Thomas (Glaisdale)

Year 5: Oliver (Glaisdale)

Year 6: Jack (Glaisdale)

Mr Russell

Cashless payments

We will be moving to a cashless payment system from September, using an app called ‘My Child at School’ (MCAS). Full details will be sent out on the first week back. Please do not send any cash or cheques into school.

Dinner Money – Price Reminder and Menu

Just a reminder that the cost of a school dinner will be £2.50 per day (£12.50 a week) for pupils in years 3, 4, 5 and 6.  Payment will be online through MCAS.  

Please find enclosed the Autumn Term Menu, for your information.

Music lessons

Music lessons with Alix Lillie will be returning on Monday mornings in September. We have maintained our low prices for several years but have made the decision to increase these to £7.50 per lesson from September. I am sure you will agree that this still represents excellent value for money when compared to other providers. Alix has space for new pupils and is able to offer lessons in piano/keyboard, guitar, ukulele, harp, drums, flute, clarinet, saxophone, accordion and penny whistle. If you would like your child to continue with, or start, lessons with Alix, please let Mrs Blacklock in the school office know.

Forest Schools

Forest school provision will return in the autumn. Class teachers will provide further details in September.

French lessons

We are pleased to announce that Madame Thomas from Caedmon College will be providing French lessons for our KS2 children every Tuesday, starting on September 8th.

Clubs

Details of extra-curricular clubs will be provided in September. Breakfast club will be available from Tuesday, 8th September.
Governor Recruitment
Would you or someone you know be interested in joining our governing body? We are ideally seeking candidates from the local communities of Castleton, Glaisdale or Lealholm who are NOT parents of current pupils, as these areas are currently underrepresented.

For more information about the schools and how to apply, please visit our website at:  https://www.castletonprimaryschool.co.uk/about-our-school/our-governors/
Whitby Cricket Club Coaching – 10th to 12th August

Despite the recent restrictions and uncertain times, Whitby Cricket Club are still planning to run an “Enjoy Cricket” course at the Club over 3 days this summer - August 10th to 12th. The course is open to all youngsters, boys and girls, aged from 5 to 14.  10am to 12.30pm for ages 5 to 10 (softball) and 1.30pm to 4pm for ages 11 to 14 (hardball).  Cost is £5 per session.  Contact:  M Stones, 01947 604451.
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